
 

 

October, and we would really like to 
see our P&C grow in numbers.  
Meetings start at 2:00pm and we are 
a friendly group—all welcome! 

Contribution Draw:  

Congratulations to the following 
families who will have  their $60 Fees 
refunded.  This refund can go 
towards 4th Term events, course 
material costs or rolled over to 2021.   

 Daniel B Room 1 

 Abdel A Room 3 

 Lia O  Room 4 

 Nadeen K Room 7 

 Aya K  Room 9 

Please inform the office as soon as 
possible what you would like this 
money to go towards. (It cannot go 
towards Photo Day). 

Thanks to everyone for paying the 
Contributions and Charges for 2020.   

We currently have $8 794 owing for 
2020—covering fees,  course 
m a t e r i a l s ,  i n c u r s i o n s  a n d 
excursions—and this impacts on our 
budget and what we can offer your 
students. 

Talk Like a Pirate Day: 18 
September—What a motley crew we 
had at school on Friday. Thanks to all 
the students who dressed up for the 
day.  Great effort, me hearties! 

Perth Ballet Company—This was 
another inspiring incursion with all 
the students actively involved in the 
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Quote of the 
Fortnight 

“Do more things 

that make you 

forget to check 

your phone.” 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

Dance Performance:  What a 
fantastic effort from all our 
students.  Congratulations, 
everyone!  I’m sure your parents, 
relatives and teachers were all very 
proud of  you.  I was amazed at 
your moves, and being able to 
remember them all throughout the 
dances. 

Thank you, Mrs Alban and Mrs 
Baxter for the stunning Choir 
p e r f o r m a n c e — a n o t h e r 
congratulations to all choir 
members! 

A special thanks to Tayla and 
Jaimie for working with all our 
students over the past 10 weeks, 
and for pulling it all together.  I 
look forward to being able to work 
with you again in 2021. 

So many thanks—a big “thank 
you” to Mr Ward and Mrs 
Robinson for cooking all the 
sausages and onions for the 
sausage sizzle, and, to Tabitha, 
Tiffany, Laura and Olivia for 
organising the sausage sizzle and 
then manning the table throughout 
the night.  A fantastic effort by all!  
A profit was made of  $302.32—
and combined with our Faction 
Carnival Cake Stall, this amazing 
committee has raised $683 in such 
a short time. 

Our first P&C meeting for 4th 
Term is planned for the 20th 
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performance—along with the message—
Act, Belong, Commit!  This was a free 
incursion and we sincerely thank Ethan, 
Georgia, Jess and Andres, along with the 
Perth Ballet Company, for this opportunity. 

Term Planner:  Our 4th Term planner has 
been given to your children today.   

Please keep this handy to add to, or change 
any of  the planned events for what will be 
a very busy term!   

Attendance:  Great to see this stay 
consistent over the past fortnight.  Our 
attendance average for Term 3 is 89.8%.  
Well done! 

Have a great break!  Stay safe and happy 
and see you back at school on the 13th 
October! 

Stephanne Dann…...Principal  

   

 

 

 

Look carefully—I’m sure some of you will get it!! 
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Sports Awards: 

In 3rd Term, we celebrate our students’ 
sportsmanship and athletic ability.   

The following students were awarded 
Certificates at this mornings assembly. 

Congratulations to: 

Sportsmanship 

 Brad G   Kindy 

 Trav M  Year 1 

 Briar T   Year 2 

 Nancy V  Year 3 

 Sari W   Year 5 

Athletic Ability 

 Tayte H-J  Pre-Primary 

 Flynn C  Year 1 

 Eva K   Year 2 

 Shrinand S  Year 4 

 Pema W  Year 6 

Congratulations 
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Science This Term 

This has been a fantastic term with lots of science happening. 

 

The PP/Year 1 looked at the “Dinosaurs or More”. We looked at the fea-
tures of  a dinosaur, where they lived, what they ate and their protection. 

The students loved designing and making their armour as if  they were 
a dinosaur. 

The Year 2/3 looked at “Watch it Grow”. The students looked at various 
animals to see how they grew and researched 
many animals and plants life cycles. We 

looked at animals that hatch from eggs and 
that are born alive.  We had some mealworms to observe which 
they loved seeing. 

We observed a bean plant germinate and grow. The Year 2’s 
made a poster of  the life cycle of  an animal an the Year 3’s a 

plant.  

The Year 3/4 looked at “Among the Gum Tree” where the  
students looked at the life cycle of  a bee and a gum tree. They also looked at how gum 
trees and bees and other animals rely on each other to survive. The students enjoyed ob-
serving the animals on a weekly basis on a gum tree in the school. They also enjoyed mak-

ing a poster of  the Life Cycle of  a gum tree. 

The Year 5/6 looked at “Rising Salt “where students looked 
at how changes in the environment affects different living 
things. They observed the effects of  salinity on plants and 
over watering of  plants. They de-

signed an irrigation or a trough for 
a farm. The students also wrote a 

letter being an expert offering advice to a concerned farmer. 

Science Week was another success with the students dressing up 
as scientists, lunch time fun activities supervised by the Year 5/6 

students and our annual paper plane competition. 

We had three Year 5 students attend the Belmont City College EPIC 
Science program for enrichment. 

During the term twelve students have attended the Young  
Engineers Club after school on a Thursday. This has been very suc-

cessful and the students have learnt and made many new things to 
do with engineering. 

Term 3 has certainly been a big science term!! 

Mrs Waters—Science Teacher 
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Term 3—2020 

Talk Like a Pirate Day 

Faction Carnival Dress as a Scientist Day 

Faction Carnival 

Crunch and Sip 

Paper Plane Competition 
Room 9 Assembly 
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Term 3—2020 

Faction Carnival 

Congratulations Daisy—Winner of the bike 

Act Belong Commit  Young Engineers Club 

Act Belong Commit 

Merit Certificates 



 

 

Room 3 Assembly 

Young Engineers Club 

Act Belong Commit 
Dress as a Scientist Day 
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Term 3—2020 

100 Days of School 

Faction Carnival Congratulations Red Footsteps Dance 

Great Aussie Crunch 
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Cloverdale School Dental Clinic 

We will be open for the Sept/Oct 2020 school holidays.  Cloverdale Dental Clinic is open 
from 8am – 4pm Monday to Friday.   We are a free service and cater for school age chil-

dren/teens from Kindy & Pre-Primary from the year they turn 5 to the end of year 11 

or their 17th Birthday, whichever occurs first. 

We are a Bachelor of  Oral Health Final year placement clinic during university semesters. 
An experienced tutor oversees all check-ups and procedures. 

It is not compulsory to enrol with the School Dental Service, if  your children are having 
regular dental check-ups and treatment with their private family dentist, consider with-
drawing from the school service. This will enable us to service those that are unable to ac-
cess private dentistry. If  circumstances change, you are welcome to re-enrol at any time. 

If  your address has changed/changes, please call us, as we send appointments to your 
home address, we also require current mobile phone numbers to send out text message re-
minders. 

If  your child has a toothache, please phone us on 9479 7222 between 8am-4pm, if  you 

have an emergency outside of  work hours, please contact your family dentist or the Emer-

gency Service on 1800 098 818. 

Regards,  Cloverdale Dental Therapy Centre Staff 

180 Fisher St (Clinic access through Gate 5 off  Hendra St)  Cloverdale  

Ph: 9479 7222 
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